
Nov. 29, 2014

Hon. Patrick Leahy
Hon. Chuck Grassley
Hon. Bob Goodlatte
Hon. John Conyers, Jr.

We are writing as former General Counsels of the Immigration and Naturalization Service or
former Chief Counsels of U.S. Citizenship and Immigration Services. As you know, the
President on November 20 announced a package of measures designed to deploy his limited
immigration enforcement resources in the most effective way.  These measures included an
expansion of Deferred Action for Childhood Arrivals (DACA) and the creation of Deferred
Action for Parental Accountability (DAPA). We take no positions on the policy judgments that
those actions reflect, but we have all studied the relevant legal parameters and wish to express
our collective view that the President’s actions are well within his legal authority.

Some 135 law professors who currently teach or write in the area of immigration law signed a
November 25, 2014 letter to the same effect.  Rather than repeat the points made in that letter,
we simply attach it here and go on record as stating that we agree wholeheartedly with its legal
analysis and its conclusions.

Respectfully,

Stephen Legomsky
The John S. Lehmann University Professor
Washington University School of Law
Former Chief Counsel, U.S. Citizenship and Immigration Services

Roxana Bacon
Former Chief Counsel, U.S. Citizenship and Immigration Services

Paul W. Virtue
Partner
Mayer Brown LLP
Former General Counsel, Immigration and Naturalization Service

Bo Cooper
Partner
Fragomen, Del Rey, Bernsen & Loew
Former General Counsel, Immigration and Naturalization Service
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